J. P. Henderson Elementary
SDMC Minutes
May 1, 2018 
Opening: SDMC meeting began at 3:30 p.m.   Members that were in attendance are as follow:  Mrs. Martinez Teacher, Mrs. Perez Teacher, Mrs. Sosa Teacher, Mr. Beard Teacher, Mrs. Ramos Teacher Specialist, and Mrs. Claudia Florez Assistant Principal, Mrs. Barrientos Principal and Mrs. Marroquin Parent.
The purpose of the SDMC Meeting on Thursday, March 8th, 2018 was to discuss the following:
1. STAAR Update
2. End of the Year Inventories
3. May Events
4. Next School Year
5. School Uniforms Next Year
6. Budget
7. District Calendar- Starting and Ending Time
1a. The topic of STAAR Update Ms. Barrientos discussed how principals had received a list of students who would possibly be taking the second administration of STAAR. The SDMC discussed some of the intensive interventions the fifth-grade teachers would continue to do to ensure students could be successful for the next assessment.  
2 a. The next topic of End of the Year Inventories Ms. Barrientos and the SDMC team discussed the importance of having a system in place when doing inventories for technology and textbooks. There is a need for updated technology in several classrooms and that will be decided based on the inventory that is conducted at the end of the year and on the budget.
3 a. The next topic was about the May events.  During this time Ms. Barrientos discussed that the 5 de mayo festival will take place on a Saturday so that parents may attend with their children. This festival has taken place during school days in the past and there has been concerns about safety with so many people attending so it has been decided that it would be better if the festival is on a Saturday so that parents may be responsible for their children.
4 a. The next topic that was discussed by the SDMC was Next School Year.  Ms. Barrientos stated that she would be having a Principal’s meeting this week were new information might be shared but that as of now classroom teacher positions will remain the same. If there are any updates after the Principals meeting she will inform the SDMC team.
5a. The next topic of School Uniforms was discussed with the SDMC and Ms. Barrientos informed the team that next school year the students would be able to wear their JPHES logo school shirt or their blue, light blue or white collared shirt along with blue jeans. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]6 a. The next topic of Budget Ms. Barrientos shared with the SDMC members the budget that was available for technology. Ms. Barrientos explained to the SDMC members that there was a need for printers because there were some that were to old and were not working properly. Ms. Barrientos stated that she would look at her budget to see how many she could purchase. 
7 a. The final topic that was discussed with the SDMC members were the start times and end times for Elementary Schools next school year. The new times for 2018-2019 is 7:30 AM – 2:50 PM. When more information about start times is discussed at the district level it will be shared with the SDMC members. 
Closures:  The Principal stated any questions or concerns. All members of the SDMC were able to share some of the items on the agenda that they really liked. If anyone has any items that they would want to be on the agenda, please email the principal with any ideas. Thank you for your time and attendance.  Meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.  

